

The Knickerbockers

Church Planting in Burkina Faso

November 2012

Dear pastors, supporting churches and praying friends, Thank you for your prayers. We have had a very encouraging month!

Meetings in Florida

The month of November was spent mostly in the warm State of Florida. Our first stop was in Bradenton for a missions conference. The Lord gave us the opportunity to present our ministry before the church and also the bus kids which was a group well over 50. It was a joy to see them respond to our testimonies, burden and preaching. We also enjoyed our time with the church families before and after the meetings at their own special "Cool Beans Cafe".

We also had a meeting in Zolfo Springs, FL, where my grandfather started a church. This brought back many fond memories because of the time my brothers and I spent with our grandparents in Zolfo Springs as children. This is where my brother Samuel was led to the Lord by grandpa, where grandpa rescued me from fire ants after I had stepped in their ant hill and where we made some fresh hand picked orange juice with grandma. I praise the Lord for the godly heritage that has been handed to me. We were also greatly encouraged to see that the church is still serving the Lord and has a heart for mission.

Thanksgiving

Julie and I had the opportunity to stay with our cousins for thanksgiving. We were also blessed to meet up with other missionary friends while in Florida. We thank the Lord for the opportunity we had to share the Gospel with a French family that we met in a gas station. We also had the opportunity to meet many people from Quebec, Canada during our stay. We have many opportunities to share the Gospel with people as we travel, but to do it in French was the highlight of the month.

Prayer Request and Praise

- -Pray for continued health as it has been low for over a week.
- -Julie is now a permanent resident/green card holder! The next step will be to apply for citizenship in 3 years. We praise the Lord for the many who have helped us make this possible.

-We will be traveling to Canada for December and January to visit with Julie's family. Please pray the Lord will open doors to talk to them about Him and soften their hearts to the Gospel.

Thank you for your prayers and support. In Christ, Stephen & Julie Knickerbocker





Contact Information

(865)406-9636 knickinburkina@gmail.com knickinburkinafaso.weebly.com

Sending Church

Temple Baptist Church Pastor Clarence Sexton 1700 W. Beaver Creek Dr. Powell, TN 37849 (865) 938-8182 templebaptistchurch.com

Missions Agency

WWNTBM
P.O. Box 725
Kings Mountain, NC 28086
wwntbm.com

Birthdays

Stephen 9/15 Julie 9/26 Anniversary 8/7